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From the Pastor: 
Obligation, what does that word mean?  I asked my computer for some synonyms, and it came up with a bunch.  
Compulsion, duty, responsibility, requirement, promise, pledge, vow, commitment, are just a few of them.  Sometimes 
as Christians the obligations that we have are job related, and we all obligate ourselves in some manner for something or 
someone.  The word itself seems to have a negative connotation sometimes in our society.   

Our duty to God can be a joyful experience though.  I believe we call it joyfully being obedient.  Sometimes there are 
things we do because we have to, and hopefully they don’t conflict with our values, but even in that obligation we can 
find joy in service.  Often we will grumble or complain about our obligation to someone or something.  I guess that’s 
part of being human.  In truth though our obedience to God can indeed be a positive and joyful experience. 

I remember once when I was working for a maintenance company.  Every day my first job was to clean out the 
employees bathrooms.  I didn’t like that part of the job, but I guess somebody had to do it.  I would go home and think 
of the many ways I could be sick the next day until one day, an employee asked me if I was the one who cleaned the 
bathrooms.  I told her that I was.  And she then told me how much she appreciated my work.  It meant a lot to her to 
have clean bathrooms that smelled nice.  She thanked me for a job well done, and from that day on cleaning those 
bathrooms was not such a burden to me.  They became my joyful obligation, even though I still did not like to clean 
bathrooms. 

I remember once when I worked for a fast food place, and was asked regularly to clean out the grease catcher, which 
was attached to the griddle that we cooked hamburgers on.  What a nasty job that is, and dirty, and greasy!  I really did 
not like to do it, and had caught myself grumbling back at the college dorm.  One day though my manager walked up to 
me and told me how much he appreciated the work I did, especially the grease trap.  He had found that my work was 
especially thorough.  Quite the compliment.  And even though I still did not like to clean the grease trap, there was a 
certain joy that I found in doing a good job. 

So you see, obligation is not so bad a thing, especially if we can learn from it.  And I think that we can find joy in those 
things we so often grumble about.  Jesus says: “My yoke is easy, and my burden is light.”  If we really believed this, we 
would likely find that most things in life are not worth complaining about, and yet we do.  Go figure?  
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Council Highlights 
 April 13, 2010 
7:10 p.m. 

Present: Pat Ochodnicky, 
Darin Page, Cindy 
Moilanen, Kokulo Kaazaku, 

Ed Kotajarvi, Harriet Demorest, Richard Bergstrom 
and Richard Chavanak.   

 Absent: No one. 

Opening 
Opening prayers were offered followed by a short 
devotional. 

Selection of a Congregational Vice 
President  
Motion made to approve Darin Page as the person 
to fill this position-seconded-passed. 

Christian Education 
Confirmation classes will be covered for the 
remaining time this spring.  Pastor David left 
material for Bible Study for the balance of this 
season. Study groups will provide leadership 
from within. 

Worship and Music 
Jody will pick hymns while Pastor Nissen is 
supply pastor over the next five Sundays. 

Property Committee . 
·  Work on the roof will start as early as 

Wednesday, April 14th, depending on the 
weather. 

·  The parsonage will need new carpeting and a 
new dishwasher.  We will not worry about 
those items until a new pastor is chosen. 

·  Our two trees are down but the permit still 
has not been issued.  We must plant three 
trees as part of the permit process.  The city 
will provide them for $175 each. 

·  Richard Bergstrom will call this week about 
cleaning and sealing our front steps. 

·  We will check on the status of the elevator 
and its quarterly inspections. 

Outreach . 
·  Kokulo’s trip to Liberia will be sometime 

after the month of April. 
·  Services at the Fountain must not be allowed 

to stop with Pastor David’s departure.  
Richard will try to get addition members to 
help Sharon and Pat. 

·  CROP Walk will be May 2nd at Community 
Congregational Church.  Sign-up forms will 
be available on Sunday, April 18th. 

Unfinished Business  
·  For Synod Assembly on May 22nd, we will 

register three persons, including one minority 
spot. 

·  Pat will work on the new congregational 
constitution over the summer. 

New Business 
·  Need date for Annual Congregational 

Meeting.  Motion made to hold meeting on 
Sunday, May 23rd-seconded-passed. 

·  Motion made to form a Call Committee for 
selection of a new pastor-seconded-passed.  
Committee will be made up of nine members 
with Kokulo being the member from the 
church council.  The remaining eight 
members must be selected to be 
representative of the church membership.  
We will begin choosing members to solicit 
for committee membership on Sunday, April 
25th. 

For the Good of the Church  
Pastor David will be without health insurance 
coverage for 90 days if we discontinue paying his 
coverage.  Motion made to continue his coverage 
through July-seconded-passed. 

Adjournment and prayer 9:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
������
����������

Council Secretary 

Pastor Dellis 
W. Hudson, 
Jr. 
On Sunday, May 23, 
Emmanuel welcomed our new 
part-time interim pastor.  Pastor Dell will be with us 
during our period of transition until we call a new 
Pastor.  He will work for Emmanuel Saturday through 
Tuesday.
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June Birthdays 
Please note that June’s Birthday Sunday will be on 
June 27, 2010. If you have a birthday in June, 
please bring snacks for the Coffee and Tea 
Fellowship Hour that day. 

 

 
 

July Birthdays  

Please note that July’s Birthday Sunday will be on 
July 25, 2010. If you have a birthday in July, please 
bring snacks for the Coffee and Tea Fellowship 
Hour that day. 

Memorial 
Fund  
The Memorial Fund Committee graciously 
wishes to acknowledge gifts received in 
memory of WILLIAM PULLEY from 
Harriet and Roger Demorest, Erick Kyro, 
and Don and Lucy Baber.  The Babers 
designated their gift to the restoration of the 
Church stained glass windows.  Shirley 
Pulley has also designated Bill’s memorials 
to this worthwhile project. 

��

��	��������
Memorial Fund Committee 

 

Elizabeth Fernetta (Johns) 
Janhonen 

Elizabeth Fernetta Janhonen, better know to us as 
Ferne, died in Texas on Saturday, April 3, 2010.  She 
was born to Myrtle Irene Rule and William John 
Johns on  
June 20, 1922.  Ferne was cremated and was buried 
with her late husband, Wayne A. Janhonen, in 
Roseland Park Cemetery, 29001 Woodward Ave. in 
Berkley, Michigan. 



June/July 2010 Emmanuel’s Voice Page 4 

CROP Hunger Walk - 
Sunday, May 2 
The Southfield/Lathrup Village communities really 
pulled together for the 2010 CROP Hunger Walk 
held on May 2nd.  Since last September, meetings 
have been held and information shared.  Jane 
Kemppainen shared with Dorothy Wright and her 
people at Community Congregational and they just 
ran with the ball CROP Hunger Walk day, taking 
care of registration and serving refreshments for the 
79 walkers, from 8 local churches, who walked the 1 
or 3 or 6-mile walk. 

Jerry Hall, Louis Samuel (Hope Methodist) and 
Glenn Simmons (Living Waters SDA) took care of 
the logistics and marking out the route.  Glenn 
prepared twenty more signs this year, which made 
the job that much easier. 

Tracee Robinson and Edna Buday (St. David's 
Episcopal) drove the route, picking up people who 
needed a ride. 

People from all the participating congregations 
brought refreshments and Dorothy Wright provided 
water and a rest-stop. 

Pastor Garth Gabriel led us out with a prayer, the 
Southfield High School marching band drum corps 
accompanied us spiritedly for a bit, the Lathrup 
Village Police Department stopped traffic on 
Southfield Road so we could cross safely and Barb 
Klimkowski took pictures of it all for publicity. 

On CROP Hunger Walk day, people walk in 
solidarity with others who, by necessity, walk so we 
want to especially acknowledge Emmanuel's 
walkers:  Jeff, Michele, Todd, Jodi, and Billy 
Demorest, Richard Bryant, Roger Demorest, Donna 
Page, Darin Page, Harriet Demorest, Jerry Hall, 
Sharon Hall, Holly Wendt, Larry Nobles, Morgan 
Jones, Lisa Jones, Rhionna Nichols, Temia Nichols, 
Ed, Christina, Maria and Jennifer Wardell, Barb 

Klimkowski, Bill Jameson, Barb Laho, Jack Klein, 
Eddie People, Comique People and LaDonn People.   

I met one family of walkers from one of the churches 
where the grandmother was layed off from her 
grocery clerking job when the Farmer Jack on 11 
Mile closed and is now living on unemployment and 
without a car.  We want none of us to have to face 
these kinds of problems alone and, the fact that we 
all walked and pledged funds together to try to help, 
showed our care and concern for others' situations. 

We are also thankful for Lathrup Village's mayor, 
Mayor Brock, who waived the usual fee when a 
public event like this is held, so all our collected 
funds could go to the needs of people dealing with 
hunger.  25% of the funds stay in our own 
community and is being disbursed among the 
Southfield Emergency Food Program, Forgotten 
Harvest and Meals on Wheels.  75% goes to Church 
World Service to help people all over the world.  
Harriet Demorest, the 2010 CROP Hunger Walk 
treasurer is collecting all the pledge envelopes now 
and a report of the amount will appear in the next 
church newsletter.  Southfield/Lathrup Village is 
truly a 

C ommunity   R  esponding  to O vercome  P overty 
and hunger. 

������������

�

Emmanuel Community 
Farm 
Jon Adams is pictured here working on the 
Emmanuel Community Farm. Volunteers are always 

needed.  This is the only all-volunteer 
charitable Farm in southern Oakland County which 
grows its items as organically as possible and gives 
almost all of its harvest to local agencies to distribute 
to those in most need. If you would like to help, 
please come Sundays 1 p.m. to 4 p.m., Tuesdays 4 
p.m. to 7 p.m. and/or Thursdays 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. 
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Betty 
Perkins 
Celebrates 
85th 
Birthday  

Long time member of Emmanuel, Betty Perkins, 
celebrated her 85th birthday on May 17, 2010.  
Cathy, her sister, baked and decorated a spectacular 
cake for her.  Everyone at the Alexander Mercy 
Living Center raved about it and you can see from 
the picture that Betty had a fun time at her party and 
enjoyed eating a slice of her cake. 

Betty's son, Chuck is coming to visit her in a couple 
of weeks.  He lives in Georgia now.  Please keep 
Betty and Chuck and Cathy and all her family in 
your prayers--it would be great if they could all have 
a big wonderful family reunion.  I know the caring of 
her biological extended family primarily, but her 
church family too, goes a long way towards helping 
Betty cope with the aches and pains and endurance of 
her body's fragility.  As you can see from the 
pictures, she still has the smile and sparkle in her 
eyes and feistiness of spirit. Her memory may be 
spotty but she hasn't lost the Betty Boopness that she 
has always had!!!!! 

Roofing Project 
Continues  
On Sunday, March 28th, the congregation met during 
the fellowship hour to discuss the roofing problem.  
It was decided that DCR Contracting would replace 
the current roof at a cost of $29,000.  The roofers 
began their work Monday, April 19. They have now 
rented a lift to allow them to work on the upper parts 
of the roof. 
 

  

Prayer 
Evenings 
The prayer evenings are 
scheduled on every 
Wednesday in the sanctuary 
at 7 p.m.  Jesus tells us that, 
where two or three are 

gathered in His name, there He promises to be in 
the midst of us. 
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2010 Southeast 
Michigan Synod 
Assembly 
 The Assembly this year was held jointly with the 
North/West Lower Synod and took place in Lansing.  
This meant we got to be together with Pastor Joan 
Herbon again for worshipping and praying, attending 
workshops and doing the church's business.  Mary 
Chavanak came as a guest and Richard Chavanak 
and Sharon Hall were delegates.  Pat Ochodnicky 
was all over the place, busy with all the rest of the 
Synod staff keeping things working smoothly. 

The theme was "For the Lord Loves Justice."  We 
were blessed to hear our Bishop, Bishop Stephen 
Marsh (African-American) preach, the North/West 
Lower Synod Bishop, Bishop John David Schleicher 
(Euro-American) preach and also Bishop Margaret 
Payne (Euro-American woman), New England 
Synod, give the keynote address.  It is so good to be 
church now-a-days and the Lord must just love it!!!!! 

There was a picnic on the Capitol lawn where all the 
delegates could bring their concerns to the legislators 
gathered and do some advocacy work. 

Then there was a presentation by Carlos Pena, Vice 
President of the ELCA, where he asked us to 
consider whether it's important to be Lutheran today, 
"what is God calling this church to be and to do?" 
and "Are there changes we need to make in order to 
help us respond most faithfully?"  He encouraged us 
all to go to the website: www.liftelca.org and take the 
summary and let Bishop Hanson and all the leaders 
of the ELCA know what our thoughts are. 

The workshops on justice got good evaluations from 
everyone I talked to, but all the emphasis on "doing" 
also was balanced at certain times during the 
Assembly by encouragement that is good to "keep 
the Sabbath" and that "both our work and our rest are 
in God."  We promised during worship to "endeavor 
to pattern our lives on the Lord Jesus Christ, in 
gratitude to God and in service to others, at morning 
and evening, at work and at play, all the days of our 
lives." 

A resolution that a task force be organized to study 
whether it would be appropriate for us to make 
strategic investment decisions in order to try to draw 
the Israeli government into more credible peace 
negotiations passed. 

Another resolution that wanted to affirm the 
institution of marriage as exclusively between one 
man and one woman did not pass. 

The planners of the worships chose incredibly 
exciting hymns and extraordinary use of visual 
aides.  For example, being Pentecost, there were 
several people reading scripture in their own 
languages but also, on the big screen at the front, the 
scripture was typed out in cell phone text-messaging 
language.  For people who do a lot of communicating 
by computer, and I'm one of them, it all was just so 
clever and pushed all the buttons of connection. 

Going to Synod Assembly was a wonderful 
experience.  Do give some thought to volunteering to 
attend yourself next year.  I think you'll be spiritually 
and intellectually uplifted and your presence 
at Assembly will bless this congregation and the 
larger Church. 

Note from 
Dick 
Bergstrom 
I would like to express my 
appreciation and gratitude 
for the prayers, phone calls, 

greeting cards, and well wishes from the 
congregation since my hip replacement surgery. 

Bob Boettcher 
Who remembers Bob Boettcher?  He was a student at 
Lawrence Tech and attended Emmanuel in the 
1980’s.  Dean and Karen Lemponen have kept in 
touch over the years following his career in the Air 
Force as an in-flight refueler.  He got married to 
Susan Grainger on Saturday, May 22nd at Langley 

Air Force Base in Virginia.
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What are the ELCA 
Churches in the Near 
North Suburbs of Detroit 
Doing?  
Quite a few local churches send newsletters to 
Emmanuel and we now are going to put them in a 
binder in the Mustard Seed Library.  Pastor David 
was a dedicated participant of Cluster 6 (near north 
suburbs of Detroit) and involved in all the 
discussions local ELCA pastors are having about 
how to better use congregational gifts cooperatively, 
sharing individual strengths. 

 These newsletters are an interesting read and contain 
creative ideas churches and also individual lay 
people are using to try to build up community, 
deepening people's relationship to God and their 
service to neighbors in sharing the gospel, addressing 
social issues and expressing unity. 

As I read through them, my own attention was drawn 
to the book reviews, Bible study articles and CROP 
Hunger Walk news.  But there are also informative 
articles about Vacation Bible School plans, hymns 
and music programs, stewardship and financial 
updates.  If there is something you are doing at 
Emmanuel and you wonder how "someone else does 
it" or, if you just want some comfort in knowing 
other churches are dealing with the same concerns 
and challenges you are, do check these newsletters 
out.  Pastor Joan Herbon's church, Lord of Life in 
Portage, also sends us their newsletters which you 
might enjoy reading to see what she and her 
congregation are up to.  (Pastor Joan is our own 
graduate of seminary.) 

There is going to be a meeting Saturday, June 5, 
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. of pastors and interested lay 
members of Cluster 6, at Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church in Royal Oak, to share information of what 
people are doing and also invite collaborations of 
ministries, if that appears to be feasible and stronger 
than doing things separately.  If you have questions, 
please speak to Pat Ochodnicky or Jerry or Sharon 
Hall.  This whole thing is just starting out and your 

participation would be very welcomed.  The best 
thing the Church can do in this time of struggling 
with a culture that can be so divisive and adverse to 
faith communities, is figure out how to support her 
people in using their gifts and talents and material 
resources wisely. 

Monday 
Evening Movie Bible 
Study 
  

June 7 - Leap of Faith, Steve Martin romantic 
comedy 

June 14 - discussion 

June 21, Four Brothers - Crime Drama 

June 28 - discussion 

July 12 - Crash, social issue drama 

July 19 - discussion 

We will be meeting in the Fellowship Hall, 7:00 p.m. 
to 9:00 p.m.  Jane Kemppainen is bringing popcorn.  
The homework will be for each person to write down 
2 or 3 questions or statements for the group to 
discuss.  This is the fifth year we've been having this 
summer Bible study and it is always a lot of fun and 
we grow, as we share and discuss from a faith 
perspective, in our spiritual relationship with God 
and deepen our relationships with each other and 
understanding of the world we live in.  Please join us 
if you can.  All are welcome. 
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June/July 2010 Emmanuel’s Voice 

 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
23425 Lahser Road 
Southfield, MI  48033 

Address Service Requested 

 
 Sunday Worship Service 10:00 a.m. 
 Coffee/Tea Fellowship 11:30 a.m.  

 
 Monday Evening Bible Study 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Evening Prayer Meetings 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 
Please call the church office at (248)357-1848 if you no longer wish to receive this monthly newsletter or if you would rather receive the 
paperless version via e-mail. 
 


